SB397 Analysis

SB397 is the gateway used to introduce the concerning provisions of HB7 and SB13 to our
students. This bill establishes School-Based Health Centers, granting direct access to abortion
procedures and transgender interventions. However, it violates parents' rights, freedom of speech
for conscientious objectors, and poses risks to our students.

Summary:

1.

2.

Direct Access to Harmful Services: SB397 allows students of all ages to access various
services, including multiple forms of birth control, abortion referrals, gender-transition
counseling, and hormone blockers, without parental notification.

Violation of Freedom of Speech: Health care providers within School-Based Health Centers
are required to provide or refer for services, including abortions and transgender
interventions, regardless of moral or religious objections.

Harmful Impact on Students: School-Based Health Centers create divisions between
parents and children by facilitating access to dangerous and permanent procedures without
parental involvement. These procedures can cause significant harm to our children's
physical, mental, and emotional well-being. Our children deserve support, not harm.

Breakdown and Explanation:

1.

For a comprehensive understanding of the bill, it is essential to review the
actual text available in the provided link.

Lack of Parental Involvement: SB397 fails to establish an age requirement, enabling minors
to make medical decisions without parental notification. By excluding parents, the bill
disregards their constitutional right to make decisions for their children's well-being.

Compelled Referrals: The bill requires employees of school-based health clinics to refer
students for abortion or transgender interventions, regardless of their moral or religious
objections. This requirement aligns with the "shall not deny, restrict, or interfere" language in
HB7 and the protections in SB13, undermining freedom of speech.

Risks to Children: Abortion and transgender interventions have potential harms, particularly
when minors make permanent life-changing decisions without fully developed brains.
School-Based Health Centers remove parental involvement, providing unrestricted access
to these interventions, and undermining the well-being of our
children.




